July 2004

doc.: IEEE 802.11-04/881r0

IEEE P802.11
Wireless LANs

Wireless Performance Prediction (WPP) Study Group
Teleconference Minutes

August 12, 2004

Abstract

This document contains the meeting minutes from the WPP Study Group Teleconference on August 12, 2004.

Recorded attendees (more may have attended – please send updates to SG Chair):

Charles Wright (Chair, WPP SG)

Areg Alimian
Mike Barrick
Paul Canaan
Victor Dalton

Rick Denker
Bob Mandeville
Fil Moreno
Fahd Pirzada
Chris Polanec
Roger Skidmore
Stan Wiley
Proceedings:

Charles opened the teleconference at 9.07 AM PST. He reviewed the agenda and asked for additions; there were none. The agenda was duly approved, with no objections. He then asked if there were any problems with the minutes; there were none, and the minutes of the last teleconference were then also accepted. With that, he turned the floor over to Chris Polanec for his presentation on the topic of test organization (IEEE 802.11-04/883r0).

Several attendees had questions regarding the use of the word “system” on slide 4.  Question from ???: Is the word ‘system’ used to mean the device under test including the external test equipment?  Chris responded by suggesting to the group that this was open for discussion and that we as a group should agree to the meaning of the term.
At slide #5 Chris pointed out that he had taken last week’s input from the group and molded his presentation to accommodate the definitions discussed in the prior meeting.  Chris used slide #10 to provide a concise overview.

Bob briefly described the concept of “open” vs. “closed” test templates.  He suggested that TGT might be better served by adopting an “open” template style that wasn’t too strict with procedure and configuration descriptions but rather more general to allow for some interpretation.  Bob summarized his comments by noting that ultimately the task group would have to decide which style is better suited to the task at hand.

Paul expressed concern over the amount of time being consumed by the test template activity.  He expressed his opinion suggesting that there was very little R.O.I. from this activity at this time and asked the group to put the activity in perspective relative to the group’s written objectives.  Fahd proposed to get the group back on track with a presentation to discuss specific performance metrics.

Charles reminded the group that document 781r1 (slide 20) contains several topics that the group had agreed upon as topics with bearing on performance.  He once again called on the group to step up and prepare presentations to foster discussion to create momentum.

Paul asked about the Berlin meeting and the goals for the meeting.  Charles replied: the Berlin meeting is September 13th-17th.  Paul asked: is there a certain number of people required to make decisions?  Charles replied: No.  Any number greater than two can make decisions, but they have to be 802.11 voters.

As the meeting wound down Fahd formally requested 10 minutes on next week’s agenda to dicsuss timelines to solicit feedback on metrics.

Meeting adjourned at 9:58AM (PST).

Action Items:

None
Next Conference Call:

Thursday, August 19, 2004, at 9.00 AM PST.
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